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FORMAL CASE NO. 1144, IN THE MATTER OF THE POTOMAC ELECTRIC 
POWER COMPANY’S NOTICE TO CONSTRUCT TWO 230kV UNDERGROUND 
CIRCUITS FROM THE TAKOMA SUBSTATION TO THE REBUILT HARVARD 
SUBSTATION AND FROM THE REBUILT HARVARD SUBSTATION TO THE 
REBUILT CHAMPLAIN SUBSTATION (CAPITAL GRID PROJECT)    
 

1. The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 
(“Commission”) gives notice extending the time until November 20, 2018, to file reply 
comments on the Potomac Electric Power Company’s (“Pepco” or “Company”) 
comprehensive Capital Grid Application (“Capital Grid filing”) filed on June 29, 2018.1  
Initial comments were due September 27, 2018, with reply comments due October 29, 
2018.2  The Commission received initial comments from several interested individuals 
and organizations.  On October 16, 2018, the District of Columbia Government (“DCG”) 
filed a Motion requesting that the deadline for reply comments on Pepco’s Capital Grid 
filing be extended from October 29, 2018, to November 20, 2018.3 

 
2. On October 24, 2018, by Order No. 19727, the Commission granted DCG’s 

Motion and extended the time for reply comments. Therefore, interested persons are 
invited to provide reply comments by November 20, 2018.  Reply comments may be filed 
with Brinda Westbrook-Sedgwick, Commission Secretary, Public Service Commission of 
the District of Columbia, 1325 G Street, N.W., Suite 800, Washington, D.C. 20005 or at 
the Commission’s website at https://edocket.dcpsc.org/public/public_comments.      

 
3. Copies of Pepco’s Capital Grid filing may be obtained by visiting the 

Commission’s website at www.dcpsc.org.  Once at the website, open the “eDocket” tab, 
click on “Search database” and input “FC 1144” as the case number and “51” as the item 

                                                 
1  Formal Case No. 1144, In the Matter of the Potomac Electric Power Company’s Notice to 
Construct Two 230kv Underground Circuits from the Takoma Substation to the Rebuilt Harvard Substation 
and from the Rebuilt Harvard Substation to the Rebuilt Champlain Substation (Capital Grid Project) 
(“Formal Case No. 1144”), Potomac Electric Power Company’s Formal Notice of Construction of the 
Capital Grid Project, filed June 29, 2018.  Pepco filed its Capital Grid filing pursuant to 15 DCMR § 2111.1 
and in compliance with Commission Order No. 19274. 
 
2  65 D.C. Reg. 007618-007621 (July 20, 2018).     
 
3  Formal Case No. 1144, Uncontested Motion of the District of Columbia Government for an 
Enlargement of Time to File Reply Comments, filed October 16, 2018. 
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number.  Copies of Pepco’s Capital Grid filing may also be purchased, at cost, by 
contacting the Commission Secretary at (202) 626-5150 or PSC-
CommissionSecretary@dc.gov.  Persons with questions concerning this Notice should 
call 202-626-5150. 
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